
What a great lecture last month!  How about 

that Michigan Monte?  Fantastic!  I’m not a 

―card guy‖ but I really enjoyed that material.  

I also wanted to thank all of you who were 

able to come and support me in the shooting.  

The video turned out very well.  Mark Walsh 

always does great work (keep that in mind 

for all of you who need promo dvds).  

 This month we are going to do ―favorite ef-

fect night.‖  Be prepared to perform some-

thing that you really enjoy.  Be prepared to 

discuss the effect.  For example, why you 

like it, when and where you use it, what kind 

of audience reaction you receive, where you 

bought it or read it, or perhaps how you cre-

ated it.  Meetings like this are great because 

WE get to DO magic (not just watch magic).  

I think it is good exercise also for those who 

don’t perform on a regular basis to have the 

floor and show everyone what they’ve got.  

Doors open at 7 and the meeting starts at 

7:30.  We are also going to have a vote for 

the next president.   Last month we had 

nominations for the vacant office of Presi-

dent of Ring 6.  This month we need to com-

plete the election process.  Our nominated 

slate of presidential candidates are: 

John McCain, Barack...oh wait a minute, that 

is not right.  Those candidates only wish they 

were in line for such an important office as 

our Ring President.  It is a different slate.  

Here they are: 
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7:15 PM Socialize/Dealers 

8:00 PM  Business Meeting 

8:30 PM Favorite Trick 

 

Ring 6 

NOMINATED FOR RING 6 PRESIDENT 

FOR 2008 

FRED SEGAL  

STEVE BLACK 

DAVE KELLY 

GEORGE HAMPLE 

RICHIE BACCARE 

HUNTER GAUL 

 

FOR VOTING - ONLY PAID UP MEMBERS 

MAY VOTE   (Nominees may decline at the 

meeting) 

Please come and be prepared to perform 

one of your favorite tricks.  If you desire, 

you can also teach it to the membership.  

If you would rather not, that is okay too.  

We are looking for a large number of par-

ticipants.  Also be prepared to cast your 

ballots for president.  No primaries, cau-

cuses.  We just go for it in the IBM. 

I hope to see you there. 

 

 



Page 2 The Apparition 

 

Miscellaneous Musings by Forrest Chapman 

I think that all of us who perform 

kid’s shows have a built in ego check 

(and that’s a good thing – I think).  

As a performer we are often paid 

high complements (strangely enough, 

even if the material isn’t all that 

great).  I find that many magicians’ 

heads are way too big for their abil-

ity.  To be a good magician, one has 

to study narrative, theater, comedy, 

sleight of hand, audience manage-

ment, psychology, and a host of 

other things.  Many magicians work 

so hard in these areas and spend 

hours honing their skills and master-

ing the art.  One can imagine himself 

receiving accolades and honors.  He 

may even receive these in real life.  

He may receive many complements.  

He may receive wonderful audience 

reactions.  He may have a full per-

forming schedule.  All these things 

can make one start to think that he 

is hot stuff.  But then there’s the 

ultimate equalizer: the kid’s show.  

 One can come off of a high paying 

gig where his mode of self-

expression was appreciated by all.  

And it never fails.  The next day he 

walks into a kid’s show and the 

Barney theme song is playing, ―I love 

you.  You love me.  We’re a happy 

family…‖  The parents think for some 

reason that a 2-year old can sit 

through a 45-minute show.  He tod-

dles around and throws your stuff all 

over the living room.  Grandpa heck-

les you with several ―original‖ lines 

like, ―Can you make my wife disap-

pear?‖  The 2-year old starts 

screaming during the show because 

he hurt himself on one of your ex-

pensive props and now all you can 

think of is ―lawsuit‖ as you wrap up 

the disaster.  To top it off, the 

birthday child kicks you in the shins.  

You now hate being a magician and 

contemplate quitting for the 

7,000th time.  A normal job as a 

salesman suddenly looks appealing.  

But most importantly, the ego has 

been deflated.  You are no longer the 

king of the world, you are just you.  

And you walk out of the kid s show a 

normal human being.  But most im-

portantly, you walk out of that kid’s 

show just being you.  

 Do I love doing kid’s shows?  Some-

times.  But sometimes I hate doing 

them.  But it’s the times that I hate 

doing them that they are the 

healthiest for me. 

 See you all in April! 

 

Forrest 

 

February Ring Report 
By Dave Kelly 

We took care of nominations for 

club president before starting to-

night’s lecture by visiting pro John 

Luka. John’s gentle evening of magic 

amazed us, and was very well organ-

ized to maximize the learning. John’s 

approach was to perform several 

effects, then he broke it down into 

simple components so that we could 

all learn the main points. 

John began with his version of John 

Kennedy’s amazing shrinking deck. 

First he took a regular deck from a 

card box, then the box shrunk!  Then 

the cards shrunk! Then they got 

large again. He combined it with a 

card reveal. All very simple to do.  

Next was Michigan Monte, done with 

four large, ungimmicked cards. An 

Ace kept jumping to the table, and 

finally the three blank cards turned 

into Aces! Another card effect had 

a signed card vanish from the deck 

and appear in his pocket. He even 

repeated the effect and still fooled 

us! 

In a break from cards, he showed 

three differently colored balls, 

which vanished one at a time from 

his hands. Then he vanished all of 

them at once. 

Another card effect used a Z Fold 

wallet very effectively to produce 

the climax.  

John’s notes and book sold well at 

the break. He gave us a full evening 

of great learning of new magic. 

 

Dave Kelly 
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Annual Dues are Due! 
It is time again for the annual dues to 

be paid.  This revenue is crucial for 

the Ring to provide a quality program 

for the year, so please pay them 

promptly.  The dues this year are  

$30.00.  There will also be a form for 

each  member to complete that will 

provide the Ring with some general 

information.  We will be asking for 

your name, address., phone numbers 

and email address.  The email        

addresses will be used for the distri-

bution of the monthly newsletter.  

There will also be a check box to   

indicate if you need to have the  

newsletter sent via the U.S. Postal 

Service.  This option is only available 

to those who do not have an email 

address.  The directory that results 

from this information will be available 

to all members via the web site and 

will be password protected. 

 

Newsletter News 
I have enjoyed publishing the Ring 6 

Newsletter ―The Apparition‖ for over 

the last 2 years.  Due to other com-

mitments and lack of time in my 

schedule, I regret to announce that 

this will be the last newsletter that I 

will be publishing.  I am happy to pass 

this endeavor onto someone else in 

the Ring.  I would ask that any and all 

interested parties please see me at 

the March meeting and I will pass all 

necessary information on to my suc-

cessor.    I have enjoyed being of ser-

vice to the Ring.  I will continue to 

update the Ring web site. 

Thank you for the opportunity. 

David S. Hale 



David S. Hale—Newsletter 
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I.B.M. Ring 6 

ents that receive them through the 

mail.  That means that the deadline 

for any contributions from the mem-

bers is the last Monday of the month.  

Articles that are submitted after 

that date will be placed in the follow-

ing issue. 

It may take a village to raise a child, 

but it takes an entire Ring to produce 

a great newsletter. 

 

 

David S. Hale—Newsletter. 

The Apparition is your newsletter as 

much as it is any other member’s of 

Ring 6.  We encourage you to submit 

your ideas, articles, tricks and any-

thing else that you may think of to 

make it better for all.  It is a big job 

to create the entire newsletter all 

alone every month.  I am happy to do 

it, but all of your voices will make it 

more enjoyable to the membership.  

Feel free to bring your articles to any 

Ring 6 meeting and I will include them 

in the next issue.  You can also email 

your content to me at : 

davidshale@verizon.net 

The newsletters are going to be pub-

lished two weeks prior to each meet-

ing.  This will allow time for the post 

office to deliver them to the recipi-

davidshale@verizon.net 

 

Please note the new email address 

Submit Articles to “The Apparition” 

Visit us at our website: 

www.phillyibmring6.com 

 

 

 

   

  


